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-while the PHC has received funds for low-cost housing

The semi-offical Palestinian Housing Councll has a wnique role to play as
Palestinian self-rule gets under way. It is the implementing agency for the $37m
granted by the EC in July 1992 to jump-start the housing programme in the West
Bank and Gaza Strip. The PHC is responsible for the construction of around 1,200
apartments in the Occupied Territories (600 in the Gaza Strip and 600 in the West
Bank) for low- and middle-income Palestinians. The apartments will be sold at
cost to beneficlaries who do not own a house and have low or limited income. The
maney recelved from the sale of these apartments will then be recycled for
further construction.

The EC also gave the PHC control over a $4m pilot housing project it was funding
in Gaza through an international non-governmental organization. Two years later,
in 1994, the EU allocated another $11.5m for further construction, taking the
EU's share in the Palestinian howsing programme to $50m-plus, the highest
contribution by a single donor so far. Likewise, the American govermment,
through the US Agency for International Development (USAID), signed a
memorandum of understanding with the PHC im February 1994 for the
construction of 192 apartments to house low-income Palestinian families in the
Gaza Strip. Construction on the $7m project started in July 1994 and will be
completed in a year. The remainder of the $25m committed by the USA for 1994
will be directed to technical assistance for the housing sector and a loan
programme for new bullding or housing renowvation by individuals.

The PHC will cooperate with the United Mations Developrnent Programme [UNDP)
in the planning and construction of around 300 housing units for the Palestinian
police force in the Gaza Strip. The Japanese government will initially provide
£10m for this project, and will disburse a further $10m at a later stage.



